December 7, 1961

Mr. E.P. Milcas 8408 S. Figueroa Los Angeles 3, California.

Dear Mr. Milcas:

At a meeting of the Board of Directors at the Herman Steiner Chess Club, December 7, 1961, to which you were invited and did not attend, discussions were held concerning the recent letters written under your signature about the handling of the Fischer-Reshevsky match.

Since, in the opinion of the board members present, it was felt that these letters were detrimental to the best interests of the club of which you are a member of the Board of Directors; we would like very much for you to meet with the other members of the board so that you may have an opportunity of airing your grievances with those whom you are injuring by these letters.

We suggest that this special meeting be held at the Herman Steiner Chess Club, Thursday night, December 14, at 8 P.M., so that we can resolve this matter to our mutual satisfaction.

Yours very truly,

Edythe Langdon Secretary

cc: Officers and Directors

Mrs. G. Piatigorsky, President